
 

 

                      Assyria Township Board Minutes 
                             September 7, 2021 
   

A regular meeting of the Assyria Township Board was held at the Assyria Township Hall, on September 7, 

2021.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

Members present:  T. Wing, T. Ryder-Stephens, Z. Haralson and A. Terry 
Members absent:  J. Miller 
 

County Commissioner:   
The county budget will be available for review on the counties web site: barrycounty.org 
 
 
The new recycling coordinator, Rachel Frantz, attended the meeting to introduce herself and make the 
township aware there will be a hazardous waste collection on September 18, 2021 from 9 a.m. to 1:00  
p.m. at the Barry County Expo Center. For more information go to barrycounty.org or contact Rachel 
Frantz at 269-908-4099. 
 
Clerk: 
There will be an election for Pennfield School residents only, Tuesday, November 2, 2021. Pennfield 
residents will NOT be voting at the Assyria Township Hall.  They will be notified by mail where they will 
need to go to vote.  
 
Township residents have been responding to the Blue Zone food box distribution, we have given out our 
allotment each time.  Future distribution dates are September 21st, October 5th and October 19th at the 
Township Hall from 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.  Please spread the word to anyone in the Township that 
would benefit from the program and encourage them to take advantage of it.  
 
Motion made by A. Terry, supported by T. Ryder-Stephens to approve the minutes. 
All members vote yes.  
 
 
Treasurer: 
Believes it is necessary to have the computer system reconfigured to help resolve issues with the 
system. 
 
The Township received State Revenue Sharing in the amount of $36,365.00.  
 
There seems to be something going on with the heating/cooling system.  The Supervisor instructed the 
Clerk to have the systems serviced.  
 
Motion made by T. Ryder-Stephens, supported by Z. Haralson to pay the bills. 
All members vote yes. 
 
Supervisor: 



 

 

Would like the board to consider allotting additional funds towards the maintenance of the Township’s 
paved roads.  
 
Would like the board to consider a plan to complete the up-dating of the hall.  The clerk will start on the 
project.  
 
Mark Jordan the Bellevue Fire Chief has resigned and Jake Jackson has been appointed to the position.  
The Supervisor is investigating other options for ambulance service.  
 
  
Adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 
 
 
 

08/31/2021  10798 James Miller Fixing electric breaker -82.40 

08/31/2021  10799 The Reminder BOR Notice -44.24 

08/31/2021  10800 Barry County Telephone Telephone/Internet -157.89 

08/31/2021  10801 Consumers Energy Electric -76.53 

08/31/2021  10802 Kent Oil Propane -391.36 

08/31/2021  10803 Rian Carl Cleaning -30.00 

08/31/2021  10804 Barry County Information Technology IT Support -225.00 

08/31/2021  10805 Sally Bivens Election -240.00 

08/31/2021  10806 Marilyn Higgins Election -224.00 

08/31/2021  10807 Susan Elkins Election -227.50 

08/31/2021  10808 Nicole Ryder Stephens Election -189.00 

08/31/2021  10809 Annette Terry Salary -743.77 

08/31/2021  10810 Heidi Bartha Deputy Clerk/Website -275.20 

08/31/2021  10811 James D Miller Salary -107.86 

08/31/2021  10812 Roger L Smith Salary -1,078.55 

08/31/2021  10813 Terry Ryder-Stephens Salary -860.57 

08/31/2021  10814 Thomas J Wing Salary -582.33 

08/31/2021  10815 Zachary Haralson Salary -107.86 

08/31/2021  10816 GDH & Sons LLC Salary -1,440.58 

08/31/2021  10817 GDH & Sons LLC Burials -700.00 

08/31/2021  10818 Terry Ryder Stephens Mileage/Printer ink -412.67 

 
 
 


